SPECIAL MEETING
GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

April 21, 1972 7:00 P.M.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, K. E. McDougald. Also present were directors, Lester W. Rogers, D. L. Taylor, Curtis R. Young and Secretary Donald J. Hoffman. Director Robert R. Norman was absent.

Attendance

Minutes of meeting held March 23, 1972 were approved as read.

Minute Approval

Discussion was held regarding the work which has been done in planting the pilot plots. It was determined that due to the water outlook for the season the Mesa Plot would not be planted with potatoes this year. Hoffman reported that Bruce Armstrong has requested a recommendation for handling of the FCRC funds. It was the consensus of opinion that our board would be agreeable to any suitable arrangement. It was decided that the economist should not be brought into the project until the additional funds are obtained in the next fiscal year. Hoffman reported on the information which he had obtained on the Rinko Drip Feed Irrigation Systems. It was decided that the board would look at the system installed on the Bluff Bench and meet with the San Juan Water Conservancy District Board. Secretary Hoffman was directed to set up the meeting for April 26th or 28th.

Pilot Projects

Chairman McDougald reported on the meeting which he and Secretary Hoffman had with the State Engineer Hubert Lambert and Ken McKinney regarding water rights.

Water Rights State Engineer

Hoffman reported that he had answered a letter from Joe Francis regarding the small reclamation project.

Reclamation Project

A short discussion was held regarding district finances and whether to levy the full amount authorized.

Mill Levy

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

Adjournment

K. E. McDougald

Chairman

ATTEST:

Donald J. Moffman

Secretary